
Legislative Analyst’s Office

Presented to:

May 24, 2020

Senate Budget and Fiscal Review

Subcommittee No. 2 on Resources, 

Environmental Protection, Energy and Transportation

0



Reduction in Proposed Spending

Compared to January 

1



General Fund Solutions—

Expenditure Reductions

2



Continued…

General Fund Solutions—

Expenditure Reductions

3



General Fund Solutions—

Special Fund Loans and Transfers

4



General Fund Augmentations

5



Issues for Legislative Consideration—

General Fund Proposals

6

Proposed Expenditure Reductions Generally Reasonable. Most General Fund expenditure 

reductions maintain existing service levels by withdrawing proposals for new projects and program 

expansions, as well as shifting some costs to special funds. 

Many Proposed General Fund Solutions Are One Time. Special fund loans, transfers, and shifts 

of costs to special funds provide one-time General Fund benefits. While reasonable to address the 

2020-21 budget challenge, these solutions do not provide ongoing General Fund benefits to address 

what is projected to be a multiyear budget challenge.

May Revision Includes Some Baseline Cuts. Two significant ongoing reductions would be 

temporarily “triggered off” if sufficient federal funds are provided in 2020-21: (1) Department of Fish and 

Wildlife ($33.7 million) and (2) Department of Parks and Recreation ($30 million in 2021-22).

Certain Augmentations Reasonable, but Reflect Governor’s Priorities. The Legislature will want 

to ensure that the enacted budget plan—including any augmentations—reflects legislative priorities 

across the budget given limited General Fund revenues.



Cap-and-Trade Expenditure Plan. The Governor continues to propose $965 million in 

“discretionary” expenditures from cap-and-trade auction revenues in 2020-21. 

• The May Revision includes budget language to prioritize revenues towards certain 

programs—forestry and wildfire prevention, local air pollution reduction, safe and 

affordable drinking water, and agricultural equipment upgrades and replacement—if 

revenue is lower than budgeted. 

• Given the reduction in economic activity and vehicle miles traveled, it is quite possible 

that cap-and-trade revenues will be lower than assumed. Establishing a mechanism to 

prioritize revenues is reasonable. There are different mechanisms that could be used, 

and the Legislature will want to ensure that its preferred programs are prioritized in the 

final expenditure plan.

Withdrawal of Two Major Climate Proposals. The administration has withdrawn January 

proposals to (1) send to voters a $4.8 billion climate bond and (2) provide $250 million from the 

General Fund for a new Climate Catalyst Fund.

Significant Special and Bond 

Fund-Related Proposals
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Retains New Oversight Board and Fee Structure for DTSC. The Governor 

continues to propose creation of a new oversight board for the Department of Toxic 

Substances Control (DTSC). The proposed budget plan also includes fee increases in 

2021-22 to address ongoing structural deficits in two DTSC special funds, and the new 

board would set fees in subsequent years.

Accelerates Appropriations from Proposition 68 (2018). The May Revision 

proposes $725 million in new appropriations from the natural resources bond approved by 

voters in 2018. This total is $212 million greater than what was proposed in January, with 

most of this increase ($151 million) for local parks grants.


